9] DIOCESE OF METUCHEN

Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia

November 14, 2016

Sr. Mary Louise Schulas, MPF

St. Augustine of Canterbury School
45 Henderson Road

Kendall Park, NJ 08824-1506

Dear Sr. Mary Louise,

At the request of Bishop Checchio, I am enclosing a letter the Bishop received from
the Most Rev. Christophe Pierre, Apostolic Nuncio to the United States, congratulating St.
Augustine of Canterbury School on being named a National Blue Ribbon School for 2016.

I know that Bishop Checchio has already expressed to Fr. Lynam and you, to your
faculty and students, his own congratulations and his pride in your school for this great
achievement. Allow me to add my own congratulations and prayerful good wishes for all
your school’s future endeavors.

Sincerely in the Lord,

Rev. Msgr. William Benwell, VG

Enclosure

C: Rev. Robert G. Lynam

The St. John Neumann Pastoral Center * P.O. Box 191 ¢ Metuchen, New Jersey 08840-0191 * (732) 562-1990



